

WALTER BURNETT, JR.

ALDERMAN, 27th WARD
4 N. WESTERN AVENUE, 1C
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60612
TELEPHONE: 312-432-1995
FAX: 312-432-1049
E-Mail: wburnett@cityofchicago.org

June 16,2021

CITY COUNCIL CITY OF CHICAGO

COUNCIL CHAMBER

CITY HALL, ROOM 300 121 NORTH LASALLE STREET CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60602 TELEPHONE: 312-744-6124 FAX: 312-742-8489

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIPS

PEDESTRAIN AND TRAFFIC SAFETY (CHAIRMAN)

CHOOSE CHICAGO

BUDGET AND GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS

COMMITTEES, RULES AND ETHICS

EDUCATION AND CHILD DEVELOPMENT

FINANCE

HEALTH AND GOVERNMENT PROTECTION

HOUSING AND REAL ESTATE

PUBLIC SAFETY

SPECIAL EVENTS, CULTURAL AFFAIRS
AND RECREATION

ZONING, LANDMARKS AND BUILDING STANDARD

Courtney Avery
Board Administrator
Health Facilities and Services Review Board
Illinois Department of Public Health
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: Rush Specialty Hospital

Dear Ms. Avery,

On behalf of Chicago's 27th Ward I am happy to support the proposal for the Rush Specialty Hospital ("Rush"). Rush is a trusted voice in our community, providing a broad array of healthcare services to my constituents. During my time in office, I have worked with Rush on countless occasions and I consider them a partner that is committed to serving the West Side.

I have seen healthcare facilities come and go around Chicago, but Rush has always been here and continues to invest in the community and increase the services they offer. The proposed project is needed not just for my ward but for the benefit of the entire city. It will take years for the West Side to recover from the impact of COVID-19, and what we need most is to put people back to work and ensure that those who require access to specialty services have them in their community.

I could not be more excited about, and supportive of, this proposed project. I ask the Health Facilities and Services Review Board to approve this worthy project.

Sincerely,

Walter Burnett, Jr. Alderman, 27th Ward



